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BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE/BOARD MEETING MINUTES
Tuesday June 23, 2015 

Hidden Lake Clubhouse, West Hills

The meeting was called to order at 6:35 PM by Michael Castro, Chair

Those in attendance were Michael Castro, Steve Randall, Reeyan Raynes, Barry Seybert, Dan Brin, Anthony
Brosamle, Miguel Fernandez and Heidi Manning.  A quorum was established.

The April and May 2015 minutes were reviewed and approved.

The current members of this committee are:
Michael Castro (Chair), Dan Brin, Ron Sobel, Barry Seybert, Steve Randall, Heidi Manning and Anthony 
Brosamle.

Public Comments: Miguel Fernandez stated that he and Heidi Manning were working with Ed Crowe’s 
Community Pride Day cleanup efforts, and that Miguel has begun to approach residents and businesses in an 
effort to get them to clean up in their own immediate area on an ongoing basis.  Mr. Fernandez asked if it was 
OK to tell these people they were representing the WHNC.  Steve Randall stated that he felt that would not be 
OK, but that they could state that they are a part of an effort that involves the WHNC, Councilmember 
Englander’s office and others to improve the appearance of our community.

Tony Brosamle suggested that we begin to post on the WHNC web page, areas that have been identified as 
being in need of cleanup, so that community members could see where their efforts were needed.  Tony also 
suggested that the site show locations of past cleanups, along with the name(s) of those responsible for the 
work.  The idea was extremely well received and it was decided to have Tony move forward.

Michael Castro gave a recap on the success of the June 20th cleanup that went very well.  It was mentioned that 
and additional trash can and tools would have been helpful, and Mike agreed to provide them in the future.

It was decided that the Bell Canyon Creek Hiking/Equestrian Trail north of Castle Peak cleanup would be 
rescheduled for August, and that the colorful graffiti would be painted over.  The July 11th cleanup location was 
changed to Saticoy going west from Woodlake from 7:00 AM - 10:00 AM, to be led by Reeyan Raynes.

Mike mentioned that we would need to come up with our cleanup location for November 7th in conjunction with
The Church at Rocky Peak and Pastor Moorehead’s volunteers.

The next meeting of this committee will be on July 28th at 6:30 PM at Hidden Lake Clubhouse.

Meeting Adjourned at 7:30 PM by Michael Castro.
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